       MINUTES OF USSVI TARHEEL BASE MEETING 
                     HELD ON APRIL 1, 2017 AT THE

                     AMERICAN LEGION POST#67                                                                                                                                                                                                       
                                       CARY, NC 
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   Before the start of the Base meeting, 9 Subvets had breakfast chow at the IHOP in Cary, NC.   
     Tarheel Base Commander Dave Campbell called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM sharp with two blasts of the diving alarm- Green board! Pressure in the boat! Blow negative to the mark!  Base Chaplain Gene Rutter rendered the opening prayer.  Base Secretary Bill Lowe led the 29 Subvets and one guest (Subvet Daniel Wall’s wife Ann) in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. Also, Bill read the Purpose of USSVI-                Our purpose is “To Perpetuate the memory of our shipmates who gave their lives in the pursuit of their duties while serving their country”.
In addition to perpetuating the memory of departed shipmates, we shall provide a way for all Submariners to gather for the mutual benefit and enjoyment.

The organization will engage in various projects and deeds that will bring about the perpetual remembrance of those shipmates who have given the supreme sacrifice.

                          INTRODUCTIONS 

     Commander Dave asked all WWII Subvets to stand and introduce themselves. A total of 3 WWII Subvets were present- Marty Kirwan, Joe Morgan, and Bill Whelan.  As a way to honor these Greatest Generation Heroes, all present gave them a hearty round of applause.  Jim Wallace asked the two first time Base meeting Subvet attendees- Wade Cooper and Matt Gieszl for introductions.  All other Subvets present introduced themselves by including the name of their qualification boat and the year they received their dolphins.  
                    TOLLING OF THE LOST BOATS

     The Tolling of the Lost Boats Ceremony for the months of January and February was conducted by Jerry Emerson and Tom McFadden accompanied by a slide presentation. Tom read the recounts of the 8 
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submarines lost in March and the 5 lost in April. Jerry tolled the bell for each of these 13 lost submarines in solemn remembrance of our shipmates who paid the ultimate sacrifice for their country.
                        ETERNAL PATROL MEMORIAL

Chaplain Gene Rutter stated no Tarheel Base members went on Eternal Patrol during the last few months. Statewide, two WWII Subvets passed away recently- Hal Rutter (Gene’s brother) and William Settle. Also, in North Carolina, three Subvets went on Eternal Patrol during recent months- Michael Keever, Victor Kelley, and Thomas Myatt. They were Subvets, but were not members of any Base.
                                BINNACLE LIST

Tarheel Base member Earl Buffaloe is now located in Leland, NC. He is in bad shape and in need of our prayers and thoughts.

Henry Hagwood is “on the mend” per Chaplain Gene! Thank goodness!!
SPEAKER- Gary Sikes’s presentation on oxygen generators has been cancelled. Word was received after the Base meeting (on Tuesday April 4, 2017) that Gary went on his Eternal Patrol on March 31, 2017- the day before the Base meeting!

As an impromptu speaker, Dick Kanning covered his trip to Pearl Harbor, HI to be present at the change of command ceremony for the USS North Carolina (SSN-777) held on January 20, 2017. Durham, NC native CDR Gary G. Montalvo was relieved by CDR Matthew H. Lewis. Dick said the North Carolina is now in a 21 month overhaul period at the Pearl Harbor Naval Base. Also, the Pearl Harbor Escape Training Tower/Tank is in the process of being refurbished.   
                      GOOD OF THE ORDER
                                                                                                        HOLLAND CLUB-  
Holland Club Coordinator Jim Davis inducted Daniel Wall into the Holland Club. As usual, Jim will be collecting the annual $1.00 
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donations from Holland Club members. Also, there are 77 Tarheel Base members in the Holland Club.

                                         REPORTS
1-Tarheel Base Commander/ SE District 1Commander Dave Campbell- Dave said he would hold his comments until later in the meeting.

2-Tarheel Base Vice Commander Jim Davis- Jim has been doing an outstanding job of collecting dues. Per Tom McFadden, Jim has turned over in excess $1,000 in past dues. Jim stated 14 Base members still owe dues. USSVI drops members after January 31st if National dues are in the arrears, but the Base doesn’t drop members right away. Jim emphasized that dues are due on the 31st of December for the following year. The hope is to have a system in place to update Base members on their dues status by around September of each year. 
3- Base Secretary Bill Lowe entertained a motion to approve the minutes from the last Tarheel Base meeting held on February 4, 2017 as posted on the NC Subvets website and e-mailed to Base members. Motion was made, seconded, and passed for approval of minutes as posted. 
4-Base Treasurer Tom McFadden covered the treasurer’s report: Current balances as of April 1, 2017- Regular Account- $10,444.54; Events Account- $560.16; Total Balance- $11,004.07. Notes: Balances are based on local records. Balances include transactions not reflected in the online statement (items not cleared in the account). One additional member dues arrived last week and not included in balances. A huge Base thank you goes to Jim Davis for taking on the monitoring of the member database, following up with members, and generating a large number of dues submissions. His efforts resulted in approximately $1000 additional Base dues! Previous Base membership for February was 125. Current membership is at 118 due to updates that reflect actual dues and membership payments. Jim Davis added an update during Tom’s report and said Tarheel Base membership is now at 116.                                                                    5-Tarheel Base COB Jerry Emerson stated he is need of a relief as Base 
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COB. He is tied up with the job of trying to form a new Subvet Base in the Rocky Mount area. 
 6-Website Master/National Treasurer Paul Hiser- Paul was not present.

 7- All Clear Newsletter Editor- Moe Moses- Not present
                                                                                                                             8- Tarheel Base Storekeeper and Public Relations Officer Jim Wallace- Again, Jim had a couple of jackets on display that had Tom McFadden’s embroidering on them and he passed around his catalog.  Jim stated he hopes to schedule an Adopt-A-Spot event for a Saturday morning in April.

9- Base Recruiter- Bill “Butterbean” Dixon- Butterbean urged all to send him info on prospective new members. He will make contact with them. 
10- North Carolina Subvets Commander/Carolina Piedmont Base Commander Rick Petitt was not in attendance.  

11- District Commander- Dave Campbell- Dave covered several items under old and new business.                                                                              12- S.E. Regional Commander Steve Bell was not present. 
13- Only National Officer present was National Chaplain Butterbean Dixon.                                                                                
                                         OLD BUSINESS
         Parades & Events Upcoming

1. Raleigh St. Patrick’s Day Parade- Successfully carried out- even though it was “flat cold” during the parade! Bravo/Zulu to Jerry Leppart and Chuck Jensen for providing tow services for the floats!! A total of 10 Subvets participated in the parade.
2. Azalea Festival Parade in Wilmington on Saturday, April 8, 2017- Tarheel Base will not have a float in this parade. Coastal Carolina Base has their submarine float they use for this parade and all Subvets are welcome to participate with them. The latest tally had Tarheel Base members Dave Campbell and Jim Jacobs “riding” in this parade. After the parade, several Subvets and 1st mates will gather for a Southeast District Meeting/Luncheon at Charlie Macgrooder’s in Leland, NC.
3. At this writing, word has been passed along that the SE Regional scheduled for May 11-14, 2017 in Kissimmee, FL has been cancelled due lack of participation! The good news is the annual USSVI National Convention to be held in Orlando, FL during September 1st thru 6th, 2017 is “on go”!
4. The 2017 NC Subvets Burnsville Memorial Service (Moonshine Mountain event) is scheduled for Friday, May 19 thru Saturday, May 20, 2017. The pre-registration form can be found in the 1st quarter edition of the All Clear on page 28. The cutoff date for pre-registration is April 15, 2017.
5. NC State Fair Booth and Parade Participation- All agreed to have the booth at this year’s State Fair. There will be a need for volunteers to man the booth. Also, the Base will strive to have the Base floats in the parade this time around.

6. SOY- 2017- Presentation was completed on February 9, 2017. The Tarheel Base contributed $225.00 to the Runners -Up Fund this year in lieu of $400.00 donated last year.

7. 2016 Pearl Harbor Remembrance Dinner- Dave stated the event appeared to be a success. For this year, reservations have been made for December 9, 2017 at the NCSU University Club. Hopefully, this date will get some attendees from the Coastal Carolina Base.
8. Annual Tarheel Base Picnic-  During the March 2, 2017 Executive Board meeting, members agreed on holding a Base picnic in lieu of the October 7, 2017 Tarheel Base meeting. Jim Wallace is chairing this committee and has done the leg work. He has made reservations (with an $80 deposit) for October 7th at the Lake Crabtree Park Beech Picnic Pavilion. Jim sent out an e-mail with photos of the location. Looks great!! As an added note, the EB was in agreement that the Base will pick up the cost of the picnic. The only requirement for members and their families is to show up and give the planners an accurate head count so enough food will be available.
9. Off month breakfast get-togethers were a good time for socialization. When the Crossroads Golden Corral closed, we lost something. We already have the Train Station as an option. There is a Golden Corral in Garner (relatively new). Others? As it stands now, we are shooting for a Saturday morning breakfast on May 6, 2017 at the Golden Corral on Glenwood Avenue Raleigh. The three “B’s” (Bill, Bob, and Butterbean) will be checking out this location very soon.
10.  Submarines- Education of the Public- Dave stated he has just completed two sessions in support of Jim Kinney’s course for Duke University’s continuing education program. There is an interest in submarines out there! Another member, Martin Kirwan, has also supported these classes. The whole idea is to get out there and make us visible!!
                             NEW BUSINESS 
  1-Base Challenge coins- We have a source (Tom McFadden’s                business) that can provide these coins for about $3.50 each- a          savings of $2.00 per coin. Per Tom, the coins are now in production with the hope they will be available during the next   Base meeting.
2-Loss of tax exempt status- This was due to falling below the number of war veterans.  Our Base lost some members from this category, but we were still about 95%. From a National standpoint, we are 125 members short of having this tax exempt status as an organization. Also, National has placed a moratorium on adding any Associate Members.

3-New Awards Manual: District 1 has garnered a majority of the awards, probably due to Dick Kanning writing up many of the awards. We need to initiate awards in recognition of our membership! Please see Dave or other members of the Executive Committee with your recommendations as soon as possible. The deadline for submission of candidates for awards is the end of April.
4- Base Sponsored Durham Bulls Baseball Game- Tom McFadden is the lead on this. He has purchased a block of 30 tickets for the Friday, May 19, 2017 game. These tickets were available from Tom on a first come-first serve basis after the conclusion of the Base meeting. Members attending this game should wear vests and caps. In addition, we, as a Base, have the opportunity to provide a Color Guard for Military Appreciation Day during the Durham Bulls game on July 9, 2017. In order to support this opportunity, we need volunteers to establish the “Guard” and practice for this event. The Carolina Piedmont Base has a Color Guard already in operation and can provide assistance. Tom McFadden is also the lead on this endeavor. Commander Dave asked for 4 volunteers to step forward to man this Color Guard. Rich Cimino, Wolfgang Friedrich, Tom McFadden, and Jim Wallace raised their hands with Dave Campbell as a backup. Tom will check on obtaining flags from Capt. Steve Gillespie. If this doesn’t work out, Tom will look into purchasing flags. Also, Tom mentioned a possible venue for the Color Guard to practice prior to the “big game”- during baseball games at the Holly Springs Salamanders stadium. Details will follow.
5-Tickets for a Raffle by the Nathanael Greene Base-During the Moonshine Mountain Memorial meeting, a model of a WWII submarine (USS Hake (SS-256)) made and donated by a Nathanael Greene Base member at a cost of $650 will be raffled off. This model was donated by Larry Travis’ son. Larry went on Eternal Patrol several years ago and this model is of his boat on which he made 3 WWII war patrols. Tickets are $5 each with proceeds going to support the Moonshine Mountain Submarine Memorial Restoration Fund. According to Dick Kanning, this fund is still short of the goal of $18,000. Presently, this restoration fund stands at $13,500. Dick urged Subvets to make donations to this fund through the USSVI Charitable Foundation. When done this way, they are tax deductible! As a note, the money set aside for this restoration project cannot be touched until digging starts.
During the Moonshine Mountain Memorial meeting, Dick will be performing a skit and needs a couple Subvets to lend a helping hand.

6- New Base- A new Base is in the formation process and is to be located in the Rocky Mount/Bailey area of NC. Jerry Emerson is the point of contact for this initiative. Next meeting is scheduled for April 8, 2017 at the Bailey Café in Bailey, NC.
7- Asheboro North Carolina Aviation Museum Patron Membership- This facility houses our floats (torpedo trailer and model submarine) and annual membership dues are $125.00. Rick Petitt, NC Subvets Commander, has paid this fee by collecting donations from NC Bases- Carolina Piedmont- $50; Nathanael Greene-$42; and $25 from the Tarheel Base. Rich made a donation of $37 to cover the difference plus some additional for next year. During the Tarheel Base meeting, a motion was made and passed to send a check in the amount of $37 to Rick Petitt to make him whole on this issue along with approving an annual donation of $35 for this membership by the Tarheel Base. Commander Dave will send out a request to the NC Subvet Base Commanders for their approval of the following annual expenditures: Carolina Piedmont- $35; Nathanael Greene- $35; Asheville-$10; and Albemarle Sound- $10. These amounts are to be paid to Rick Petitt and/or the current NC Subvet Base Commander annually prior to August for this Patron Membership.
                        OPEN FLOOR
1- Per Butterbean, there is a need for a patch to hand out as a thank you for individuals and Companies that help out with Base activities.                                    

                       RAFFLE RESULTS                                                                                                                                  
 Raffle volunteer Rich Cimino conducted the 50/50 raffle drawing. Again, Mel Denis was the big winner of $60.00. 
                         BENEDICTION                                               Chaplain Gene Rutter rendered the closing prayer that included a prayer for safe travel. 
                        ADJOURNMENT                                      Meeting was adjourned at: 11:45 AM with three blasts of the diving alarm. COB-surface the boat! The next Tarheel Base meeting will be held on June 3, 2017.
.

